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Measure Description: 
Directs Land Conservation and Development Commission to require local governments in which there 
are communities at substantial risk of experiencing severe impact from tsunami inundation to plan for 
tsunami resilience. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Cities, Counties, Department of Land Conservation and Development, Oregon Military Department 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2015-17 Biennium 2017-19 Biennium

General Fund $61,294

Lottery Funds

Other Funds
Federal Funds 81,327

Total Funds $142,621 $0

Positions

FTE

 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: This bill directs the Land Conservation and Development Commission (LCDC) to adopt 
provisions to require local governments at substantial risk form a tsunami to plan and zone land so as to 
minimize the impacts to implement best practices to achieve tsunami resilience.  The bill also directs the 
Oregon Homeland Security Council to identify certain energy infrastructure vulnerabilities and make 
recommendations.  In addition, the bill allows State agencies and local governments to establish public-
private partnerships to evaluate, plan, and finance projects associated with liquid fuel storage and 
transfer. 
 
This bill will require complex rulemaking and possible revisions to statewide land use planning goals and 
notification under the Landowner Notification Program and would require reimbursements to affected 
local jurisdiction that send the notice out to their affected citizens.  LCDC anticipates the expenses of the 
program would be paid with General Fund and Federal Funds. 
 
Cities and Counties anticipate that there may be a fiscal impact due to requiring them to plan and zone 
to minimize impacts of tsunami inundation and implement best practices.  The fiscal impact of planning 
and instituting best practices is unknown at this time. 
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The Oregon Military Department anticipates a fiscal impact to provide the study and recommendations 
required by the bill, but the size of that impact is not known at this time. 
 
The Legislative Fiscal Office believes this measure warrants a subsequent referral to the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means Committee for consideration of this measure’s budgetary impact on the 
State’s General Fund. 
 
 


